

CITY OF BOSTON • MASSACHUSETTS

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR MARTIN J. WALSH

June 5, 2017

TO THE CITY COUNCIL

Dear Councilors:

I hereby transmit for your approval an Order authorizing the City of Boston, acting through its Department of Neighborhood Development, to accept and expend payments in the amount of Thirty Million Dollars (\$30,000,000) given to the City of Boston's Inclusionary Development Policy Fund for the purpose of producing and preserving affordable housing in the City of Boston.

I urge your Honorable Body to adopt this Order expeditiously so that the City may accept the funds and expend them for the purposes for which these funds were given.

Sincerely,

Martin J. Walsh Mayor of Boston



● GCC/IBT 48N

CITY OF BOSTON

IN CITY COUNCIL

AN ORDER AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF BOSTON DEPARTMENT OF NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT TO ACCEPT AND EXPEND FUNDS FROM THE INCLUSIONARY DEVELOPMENT POLICY FUND.

ORDERED: That the City of Boston, acting by and through its Department of Neighborhood Development, be and hereby is authorized to accept and expend funds in the amount of Thirty Million Dollars (\$30,000,000) from the City of Boston's Inclusionary Development Policy Fund for the purpose of producing and preserving affordable housing in the City of Boston.

> I HEREBY CERTIFY THAT THE FOREGOING, IF PASSED IN THE ABOVE FORM, WILL BE IN ACCORDANCE WITH LAW.

EUGENE L. O'FLAHERTY CORPORATION COUNSEL